KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held 6 December 2017

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


   


PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair), 	


		D. Wilkinson, R. Tideswell, A. West, A. Finch, P. Horner and D. Bertsson.





IN ATTENDANCE:	G. Cook, K. Teasdale, F. Harrison, A. Wood.





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


H. Davies and PCSO M. Leigh.





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The Chair reported that Sgt Suzanne Scott-O’Neill had requested that reference to the tyre slasher as detailed in Item 4(iii) be changed to read: “A male has been arrested for tyre slashing/damage and has been sentenced to prison and the number of offences has dropped since his arrest.” 


Subject to this amendment, all agreed that the minutes of the Committee Meeting held 01 November 2017 were a correct record.


 


MATTERS ARISING - There were no matters arising.


		 


UPDATES & REPORTS


Chair	 - Diane had nothing to report that would not arise elsewhere on the Agenda.





Treasurer


Rose reported that since the last meeting, one cheque had been paid out to Kompan in the sum of £391.61 for spare parts for The Adventure play equipment; and £109.02 had been paid in in interest from the Skipton Building Society. 





£1874.72 remained in general funds with all other balances in the accounts allocated to the projects for which they were awarded.





The accounts were available to be viewed. There were no questions raised. 





Community Police


PCSO Mark Leigh had reported that, since the last meeting, there had been 2 Crimes recorded:





07/11/17:	Theft of trainers - Well Ings		24/11/17:	Domestic/Assault - Greengate.





Crime Prevention


Please be aware of possible scams relating to deliveries of parcels, at this time of year. A lot of people await packages being delivered and there are a number of scams around that prey on this please read any communications carefully and only respond to genuine ones.





Also in the run up to Christmas please ensure your valuables are kept secure and out of sight, especially when on shopping trips etc. and never leave items on the rear seat of your car.





Kendal Lads & Girls Club - No report received.


 


CCC Community Engagement - No report received.





South Lakes Housing 


Fiona reported that there had been little change to report since the last meeting. Aimee Wood, the new Tenancy Management Officer, had been familiarizing herself with the estate since her appointment on 16th October; and the new ASB Toolkit was now available on the SLH website, which provided information and explained how it was managed, together with ways of reporting such incidences.





Fiona considered that the estate and its residents had been calmer of late but they still worked with the Police on appropriate issues.





She said that the Grant Application Panel would continue, with £15,000 available in the 2018/19 year and Fiona intended to support the KRA Summer Fun Event again from this funding.





Lyn was progressing the project to recycle unused paint in which residents and community groups could elect to be involved. 





Ghyllside School


Diane reported that the Urgent Life Safety was ongoing, with work being carried out after school hours and during school holidays.





Councillors


Geoff reported that the CCC Budget Consultation was ongoing until mid-January for residents to give their views on the proposed Council Tax increases of 2% plus a further 2% for adult social care.





In response to a question from Diane as to the level of CCC Reserves, Geoff said that these were as recommended. 





Alvin reported that there was very little SLDC business affecting Kirkbarrow of late; however, during his latest survey of residents, problems regarding potholes, dog fouling, parking and the height of the laurel bushes around Brockbeck Games Area had been raised. Diane responded that pruning of the laurel bushes was KRA’s responsibility but adverse weather conditions had prevented this task being completed before the Winter months and it would therefore be done from Spring onwards.





Alvin said that he still had £1,000 Members’ Allowance available to spend on local projects and the Salvation Army had requested a contribution towards a Kareoke machine; a resident had asked for a light to be provided in Kirkbarrow Lane; and Alvin considered that railings were needed around the steep steps to the cottages on the same footpath. But he sought other suggestions from the meeting, which Diane said would be discussed in Item 7(v).





Alvin had also noted that the footpath from Vicars Garth to Vicarage Drive was as untidy and dirty again despite it having been cleared and a litter bin provided. He intended to suggest that SLDC write to the adjacent house on Vicars Garth to request the residents to cut back their overhanging bushes in an attempt to improve the path.





Kath reported that the Kendal Town Council Christmas lights had received favourable comments following their well attended and enjoyable switch-on event on 19th of November; and the Mayor’s Coffee Morning would be held in the Town Hall on Saturday 16th December. 


 


Kath also wondered whether the white centre line had been replaced in the same position at the bottom of Vicarage Drive following the recent resurfacing works, as there was no longer room for 2 vehicles side-by-side, which resulted in those wishing to turn left not being able to do so sooner and so a longer queue of traffic which, in turn, added to the pre-existing traffic chaos at peak times.  Geoff agreed to raise the matter of the centre white line with CCC’s Highways Department.





With regard to the Christmas lights, whilst agreeing that this year’s display was much improved, Diane suggested that perhaps some additional, larger lights should be provided on Stricklandgate, between its junctions with Library Road and Sandes Avenue, as the string lights there were small in comparison to those in the Town Centre. Kath said that she would raise this with the Christmas Lights Committee as they appreciated feedback.


 


HEARTSTART TRAINING


Diane reported that she had received a reply from Kendal First Responders, who had offered a choice of 2 dates - 18th or 23rd January 2018 for the training, which they provided in the Mintworks on Highgate Bank from 7pm - 9.30pm at a cost of between £20 and £30 for room hire. 





As Diane and Peter would not be available to attend on 23rd, the meeting agreed to opt for 18th January and further agreed to meet the cost of the room hire.





KENDAL LIONS’ CHRISTMAS COLLECTION (SANTA’S FLOAT)    


Diane reminded those present that the above event would be held the following Sunday - 10th December 2017, starting from Brockbeck at 4.45pm. To date, Phil, Kath, Dave (W), David (B), Rose, Brenda, Peter and herself had volunteered and Alvin then also offered to help.





PROGRESS REPORTS - ONGOING ISSUES & PRIORITIES


  	Youth Facilities & Activities:		(a) The Adventure


Diane reported that various replacement parts had now arrived but wouldn’t be fitted until the weather improved; and Green Acre Landscapes had installed the fencing between the two embankment slide platforms and also replaced any rotten cycle track ramps.


	


															(b) Brockbeck Games Area - Nothing to report.





  	Kendal in Bloom Community Planting Project - Nothing to report. 





  	Litter Pick - Deferred until Spring.





  	Traffic Lights - Junction of Glebe Road & Milnthorpe Road 


Geoff had no progress to report. Alvin said that residents were very keen to see traffic lights installed at this junction and, after much discussion, it was agreed that KRA write to SLDC Planning Department to both highlight the long-overdue need for these traffic lights and also raise our concerns that the queuing traffic would be exacerbated with the increase in vehicles resulting from the proposed new housing developments on Underbarrow Road and Stainbank Green; therefore a planning gain whereby the developer(s) meet the cost of new traffic lights should be sought prior to approval. 





  ’Bus Stop: Top of Echo Barn Hill + Seat/Shelter


Kath reported that she had sought Kendal Town Council’s agreement to take responsibility for the future maintenance of any new shelter installed by KRA but, as there had been two further such enquiries from other areas of the Town, the relevant Committee would be discussing future policy at a meeting on 20th January 2018 before reaching a decision. 





   Road Safety: Ghyllside School Entrance, Greengate Lane 


Diane reminded Geoff that another site meeting needed to be arranged in order to progress this issue. Geoff suggested that it may be advantageous if the school’s Governing Body also write to CCC Highways in this regard. 





Actioned - Awaiting completion and/or Monitoring Required


  Footpath:  Kirkbarrow - Milnthorpe Road via Cock & Dolphin - No progress.





  	Road surfaces - potholes


Report to CCC Highways Hotline:  0300 303 2992; e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk" �contact@cumbriahighways.co.uk�; or use website:  www.cumbriacc.gov.uk  





Dog Fouling, Fly-Tipping, Litter - Report to SLDC: 01539 733333 or PCSOs.





NEW ISSUES


Alvin enquired as to who owned the garages/site on the footpath from Echo Barn Hill to Vicars Fields, as he considered that a security post should be installed at its entrance so as to prevent unauthorised vehicles gaining access in order to fly-tip in the area. Fiona responded that SLH owned the garage bases and rented the two remaining garages to tenants but the footpath was considered to be owned by SLDC. Alvin would contact Tony Naylor in the first instance with a view to installing key-operated security posts.





The possibility of installing similar on the Well Ings embankment was also discussed so as to negate the need for vehicles to gain access by driving down the grassed embankment but it was considered that this may result in damage to what was, in essence, only a tarmac footpath, the base of which would not be sufficient to withstand the weight of continued use by vehicles. 





DATE OF NEXT MEETING:			General - 17 January 2018.





ANY OTHER BUSINESS - None.








The meeting closed at 8.38pm
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